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Nov 13, 2006
Mayor Sullivan and Council

City of Vancouver

Re: Public Hearing, Nov 14, 2006

       Item 3. TEXT AMENDMENT: 100 West 49th Avenue ( Langara College )
Dear Mayor Sullivan and Council:
One of the conditions for approval for rezoning of  Langara College is:

e) Provision of 100 percent funding, to a maximum of $30,000 for one or more

traffic calming measures that constrain vehicular movement on Ontario Street to

be determined in consultation with the community, and subject to approval by

City Council;
In the Memorandum dated October 30, 2006, Mr. Jenkins writes:
"The rezoning condition to provide traffic calming on Ontario Street is no longer required."
We believe that traffic calming on Ontario Street is still required.  Furthermore, we believe that Langara College should be enthusiastic about supporting cycling infrastructure on Ontario Street since many Langara Students cycle to school.

Note that during current construction projects at Langara, a majority of Langara traffic was forced onto Ontario Street.  This caused the Ontario bike route to become extremely busy between Marine Drive and 49th Ave.
A few months ago, the Greenways and Neighbourhood Transportation branch installed a temporary closure on Ontario Street just south of Langara to mitigate impacts of Langara Traffic on Ontario Street and to mitigate impacts of shortcutting due to the Canada Line construction on Cambie Street.  This temporary closure has resulted in a significant improvement to traffic volumes on Ontario Street south of Langara College.  We are very pleased with this initiative and hope that it will be converted into a permanent structure.
Even with proposed on site traffic pattern changes in place, a significant volume of Langara traffic will still be forced to use Ontario Street.  The City of Vancouver can make very good use of the $30,000 to make the temporary closure on Ontario Street a permanent fixture.

We therefore request that council do not remove the above condition from the development permit document and instead make use of the $30,000 to install very necessary traffic calming measures on the Ontario Street bike route.
Sincerely,
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Arno Schortinghuis
Director, Vice President – Vancouver Area Cycling Coalition

30 West 39th Ave.
Vancouver, B.C.

V5Y 2N9
604-325-1158
arno@telus.net
      The Vancouver Area Cycling Coalition (VACC) is a volunteer-run non-profit society whose members work toward improving conditions for cycling in the Lower Mainland. The VACC believes that increased bicycle use has the potential to significantly reduce traffic congestion, improve health conditions that result from inactive living, and enhance our urban environment. 
      The VACC campaigns to change the circumstances that currently discourage bicycle use: poor or non-existent cycling facilities and lack of appropriate education for both cyclists and motorists. We do this by providing informed input and consultation on cycling issues to municipal, provincial, and federal politicians and government staff, and by offering advocacy support and education to groups and individuals in the Lower Mainland.
      For more information on the VACC, visit www.vacc.bc.ca.
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